
Are you a person who’s able to work pretty much wherever you are, or do you have a habitual and structured
studio practice?

I have a studio in LA, but I wouldn’t say that I actually live here. I like not putting down roots and
just being able to flow with any situation, or at the drop of a dime be able to leave wherever I am. I
like that idea. I’m not a big traveler or anything of that nature, and I wouldn’t consider myself nomadic
by any means, but I do like the idea of being able to leave at any time.

Still, I definitely consider myself a creature of comfort to some degree. I need to feel settled and
comfortable to be able to work. I need to be comfortable in a space and I need to have some privacy,
somewhere I can spread out and think a little bit. So I guess I’m a bit of both. I’ve traveled and worked
in studios all over the place, but it has to be a controlled environment for me to be able to settle down
and really get into my flow.

While so many art books can feel like a grab bag of sorts—“Here’s a little bit of everything I’ve done up
until this point”—your book Misophonia feels like one giant, cohesive, perfectly designed statement of
intent. We talk to a lot of artists about finding their voice. Do you remember when that happened for you?
When your point of view really came into focus?

Cohesiveness is definitely something important to me. I am always striving for a certain cohesiveness, no
matter what I’m working on or what medium I’m working with. And I do remember when it kinda came into
focus. I was doing a lot of exploring throughout my 20s, where I didn’t care what I was making. I just
wanted to try a bunch of shit it and be truly experimental. Somewhere around my early 30s it finally
started coming into focus. That’s when I started working primarily in black and white.

I wouldn’t say that I have any way to explain what it is—what my exact sensibility is or anything—but it
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definitely has a specific feeling to it and I know when I hit on it. It’s a hard thing to try and put into
words, other than it being a feeling you have when something is working, when you’re making the right kind
of thing. You just feel it. It’s kind of like one of those metal detectors people use when looking for
things in the sand. You don’t know exactly what you’re looking for, but it starts to beep when you hit it.
That’s how I go about finding or defining my aesthetic. It’s something that I do keep in mind, but I don’t
try to let myself be limited by it. I’m not trying to create a stylistic cage that I’m gonna have to live
inside of forever.

In terms of my aesthetic, I definitely want everything to resonate on the same frequency. If it’s made by
me I want people to know it. Obviously that’s important to me—having a singular vision and a singular
voice that’s unmistakable. That has always seemed more important to me than a lot of other things that
people seem to concentrate on. Having a point of view became more important to me than craft. Having
something to say is more important than being able to say it well, or being able to say nothing well. I’d
rather have something to say and not be able to say it perfectly, than have nothing to say but be able to
be really eloquent about it. I forget the exact quote, but there was a famous statement that really
resonated with me, something like, “Beautiful craft cannot rescue banal ideas.”

You work with a very monochromatic color palette. To some people that might feel like an extreme set of
limitations, but your work shows that within those limitations the possibilities are pretty endless. The
black-and-white color palette is a big part of what makes your work so striking, but do you ever feel
hemmed in by that, like it’s a cage you’ve created for yourself?

I think a lot of people in different creative endeavors feel that way. I have a lot of musician friends
who I know feel that way, where it’s like they’ve created something so strong that it becomes their own
cage. They build this cage around themselves. It’s something that I’m thinking about quite a bit these
days, about still being true to myself, but also being able to mix it up. I’ve definitely been having a
compulsion to do something completely different, or do things differently. Something that I wrote in my
journal the other day was about this compulsion I have right now to contradict myself, to try totally
different things.

I like the idea of there being an infinity inside of a limitation. That’s definitely how I see things. A
strict limitation can free you a lot of the time, because when you limit yourself, you’re freeing yourself
of everything outside of that limitation. You take all these other options off the table and you don’t
have to worry about that shit anymore. I find the limitations comforting. I enjoy having strict perimeters
to work within, because staring at a true infinity of unlimited options is so daunting. You can actually
be stunted by having too many options, so sometimes it’s best to be given a limit to the number of options
to choose from. If you’re a really creative person and have a good imagination, there’s an infinity inside
of every limitation.
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In addition to your personal work, you’ve worked as an illustrator and designer for a lot of different
freelance clients. Do you find that doing commission work strikes an interesting balance against your
personal work?

I like having client work. Not all the time, obviously, and every client is different—some are really
awful, some are great—but for the most part, as an overall generalized statement about doing client work
versus personal work, I like to play them off of each other. I feel fortunate that I’ve been able to have
clients come to me who just want what I do anyway. They are coming to me because of my existing aesthetic,
so a lot of the time it doesn’t actually feel like a client gig, aside from the reality of deadlines and
approvals and shit. In a general sense, I feel like I can fit all of the client work that I do into a
generalized timeline of my work. It’s hard for me to separate sometimes what’s client work and what’s
personal work, because I can work out concepts that I want to try to play with, or experiment with things
that I wanted to experiment with, while doing the client work. It all just kind of gets played against and
into one another.

I like to have both commercial work and personal work going at the same time, honestly. When I look back
through my work chronologically, I can see the client work and the personal work. If I put them together,
it’s like, “Oh yeah, I was working on these things at the same time.” It’s very obvious. You can
definitely see it. Client work is another version of working within certain limitations—it’s just that
someone else is providing them for you.

Visual artist Jesse Draxler on the liberation of work…
 

Page 3/7 05.07.2024 15:47 EST



You grew up in rural Wisconsin in a family of mechanics. Did you have artistic ambitions from a young age?
How did you know that this kind of career was something available to you? What was your entry point into
this world?

I always felt something. I don’t want to say I always felt like I was going to be an artist, or something
as grandiose as that, because “artist” still seems like such a pompous term to me. So I never thought of
myself as an artist, but I definitely felt like an outcast, which, for me, almost feel like the same
thing. An artist and an outcast sometimes seem the same. I always felt like an outcast, and I think that
was kind of the entrance into the realm of art that I find myself working in now.

I’ve always been someone who liked to make things, whether it be drawing or making other things with my
hands. I was always interested in creating things. I never had any sort of formal introduction to art in
my youth because, being from Wisconsin, I grew up smack dab in the middle of the state. Our neighbors were
all farmers and I grew up in a little neighborhood in the middle of nowhere. I lived in the woods and then
beyond the woods were soybean fields and little else. It was kind of like an island in the middle of
nowhere. My parents weren’t too interested in the idea of culture outside of the immediate culture of our
surroundings. I didn’t have any idea of what an artist was, or what fine art even was, honestly. There
weren’t any museums around us to visit. But, as I said, I always liked to make things, and I always felt
like an outcast. Those are the two things that collided and became what my discipline is now.

Do you have any advice for young artists who are looking to make a name for themselves?

You know, I get asked for advice a lot, but I don’t like to give advice. I’m not an advice giver, because
I’m not really an advice taker. It’s hard to give advice when, for the most part, you don’t really listen
to other people’s advice. I will say that what worked for me was just keeping my head down, and barreling
forward. Just kind of letting nothing get in your way. Also, I simplified my life to a point where I could
give all of my attention, all of my drive and focus, everything that I had, towards making my work. I
really wouldn’t know what else to tell anybody, or how to skip any of the steps involved with that. You
gotta keep doing it and you’ve gotta want it. You have to keep going. No matter what you’re doing, I think
it’s really as simple as that.

Jesse Draxler recommends:

I just listened to Mike Tyson on the Joe Rogan podcast. That was fun. It was kind of inspiring listening
to Mike Tyson talk about smoking weed and DMT, changing his life, and not being violent anymore. Podcasts
are something I find inspiring. When I don’t feel like listening to music, I listen to podcasts.

I’ve been in a weird state in regards to music. Before I was listening to podcasts, today I was listening
to The Cranberries’ Everybody Else Is Doing It, So Why Can’t We? I recommend people listen to that album.

I just watched At Eternity’s Gate. It’s a Julian Schnabel movie that has Willem Dafoe playing Vincent Van
Gogh. It’s definitely something that I would recommend watching.

I was just at the MC Escher exhibit in Melbourne, and that was really inspiring. I’ve never seen a large
grouping of his work all in one place. In person, at least. It was awesome to see. You really get to take
in the evolution of his work, which is so far beyond the stuff you see on posters and puzzles. Also, the
exhibit was designed by Nendo, a design studio based in Tokyo and Milan. Every area of the exhibit was
created to enhance Escher’s work, so there are lots of mirrors and geometric forms that you sort of have
to walk through.

Visual artist Jesse Draxler on the liberation of work…
 

Page 4/7 05.07.2024 15:47 EST



Recommending things feels a little bit difficult right now because I feel like I’m in a period of
transition—or a “finding phase.” I’m trying to take in a lot of things and not judge too much and attempt
to be inspired by things that maybe I’m not usually inspired by. I’m trying to expose myself to things
that I don’t normally expose myself to. I’m trying to find a new voice or a different idea. Maybe instead
of suggesting something else, I’ll just recommend that other people try and do this, too.
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 Heather Benjamin on challenging yourself in your work

 Emma Kohlmann on becoming comfortable with the idea of being an artist

 Visual artist Alexander Heir on learning the things they don’t teach you in school
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